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Tue 9, Wed 10 & Thur 11 May 
Wednesday 10 May 
Friday 12 May 
Friday 12 May 
Friday 12 May 
Monday 15 May 
Wednesday 17 May 
Thursday 18 May 
Friday 19 May 
Mon 22 – Fri 26 May 
Thursday 25 May 
Monday 5 June. 
Monday 12 June 
Wednesday 21 June 

NAPLAN Grades 3 & 5 
Balance Gym starts for grades 1S & 2S 
Mother’s Day Stall 
Interschool Sport – Home against Eltham Primary 
2018 Yr 7 preferences due 
9.10am Parents Group Committee Meeting, School Staffroom 
School Photos 
Australia Children’s Choir Representatives visiting the class 
Walk Safely to School Day 
Education Week 
Open Day 2pm, Prep Parents 2018 7pm 
7.30 School Council, 6.30pm Finance / Executive 
Queen’s Birthday Holiday 
Grades 3 & 4 Hooptime 

 

 

EDUCATION WEEK 
OPEN DAY 

Parents, Friends and Grandparents are invited to 
our Open Day, celebrating Education Week.  

 
 

Our Open Day, as well as tours for new parents, will take place  
between 2pm and 3pm on Thursday 25th May 

then join us for a cuppa at 3pm in the gym (thank you to our Parents Group) 
 

Parents of 2018 Preps are also invited to come along to our  
Prep Information Evening 25th May at 7pm 

 

 
SCHOOL COUNCIL 
School Council met last night and discussed the following items: 
 

Congratulations and well done to the Fete committee and families on another successful Fete 

Education Week 

School Finances 

Refugee & Asylum Seeker Supplement 
 

Copies of the School Council minutes are available from the office later in the week of the meetings and 
copies can be emailed or picked up as a hard copy at the office 
 

FABULOUS FETE 
What a great day we had last Saturday for our school fete in our 128th year.  It was really good to see our 
school families, teachers, neighbours and many ex students and their families come along to support us on 
what was a marvellous day. 

 

Our hard working, creative and determined fete committee are to be sincerely commended and thanked 
immensely for the fabulous job they did. The weather closed down proceedings a little earlier than we 
hoped, after the day started in sparkling form, so we lost a considerable amount of our trading time and 
most likely a drop off in visitors across the day. 

 

Our fete coordinators Michelle Walker-Fox, Carolyn Sternberg and Elizabeth Shewan did a great job and 
were well supported by our hard working volunteers and our fantastic stall coordinators, many of whom also 
put in long hours both on their stall on the day and as well as before the fete. 

 

Thankyou to everyone who worked, donated, spent, coordinated… it is a long list of supportive people who 
made the day work so well.   

 

Our school council treasurer, Carolyn Sternberg, crunched the numbers as we finished up about 7pm on 
Saturday evening, with the outstanding result of a net profit of very close to $24,000.  Thank you everyone. 
 



 
 
 
LARISSA SALTER, GRADE 2 TEACHER 
Following Larissa’s partner Brad’s accident and his expected lengthy recovery time, Larissa has requested 
leave from work for the rest of this term. Brad is still in an induced coma in Royal Melbourne, however he is 
responding to stimulus and recognises when Larissa is with him. Stephanie Deacon has taken over the 2S 
class, for which we are very appreciative, welcome Steph. We would also like to sincerely thank Jaana 
Kirkpatrick who stepped in to cover 2S at very short notice, thank you Jaana. Our thoughts and best wishes 
continue to be with Larissa and Brad. 
 
UNDERSTANDING THE ROLE OF VISUAL ATTENTION IN READING 
We have been invited by La Trobe University to join a study to investigate the role visual attention plays in 
learning to read. A research team from La Trobe will be on site over the next few weeks running a program 
designed to assess aspects of literacy in children from Grades 3 and 4 whose parents have provided 
consent.  The outcome of these assessments will also be made available to the school if parents agree.  
The children’s vision will also be assessed and later in the year the team will be offering experimental 
computer training for improving literacy. This collaboration between parents, our school and the university is 
a great opportunity for the middle years students.  Information packs and consent letters will be sent home 
with grade 3 and 4 students shortly.   
 
RETIREMENT FROM MY TEACHING JOURNEY 
Last night I announced to staff and school council that I will be retiring as Principal of Research Primary 
School in September/October this year, at the end of Term 3. This timing will allow the school council to 
select the new Principal who can start at RPS at the beginning of Term 4 and who can then be involved in 
the many decisions that need to be made moving forward into 2018 at Research Primary School.  
 

Having spent 45 years with the Education Department, 25 of those years as a Principal or Headteacher at 
four schools, the time is right to hang up the chalk, the white board marker or perhaps these days, the iPad.  
My career has been very fulfilling, interesting and challenging, a career that I have really cherished. The 
past 18 years as Principal of Research Primary School have been overwhelmingly positive, with many 
memories I will always treasure.  We have a very supportive and family-minded school community and staff 
which are so important for the development of the children in our care. Community days like the recent 
school fete are wonderful reminders of the many families who have been so involved with the school over 
many years and for which we are truly grateful. 
 

Thank you for your support and advice during my time at RPS, I have really enjoyed the journey. 
  Geoff Whyte, Principal 
 

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS  
 

 

School Photos will be taken on Wednesday 17 May. Once again we are using MSP and order 
forms went home with all students last week. Spare order forms are available at the office. 
Family photo order forms are also available from the office; please come and collect one if 
you require a family photo. Family photos cannot be taken unless there is a completed order 
form with pre-payment. Also, please note family photos can only include children at Research 

Primary School, no younger or older siblings. If possible, please complete and return the 
envelopes with payment to your child’s teacher prior to photo day. Please ensure that children are in full 
school uniform on photo day (The uniform shop is open today after school if you need to purchase new 
uniform).   

 



 
 

SPORT & PHYSICAL EDUCATION NEWS 
 

RESEARCH PRIMARY SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY TEAM 
Congratulations to all our runners last Wednesday at the EDPSSA Cross Country. And well done to Josh N 
& Phoebe M for moving on to Division.  

 

On Wednesday the 3rd May, Research Primary participated in the EDSSPA Cross Country. Everyone did a 
great job and tried their best, and we came 7th. Special mention to Josh and Phoebe for making it through 
to division, and a big thank you to all the parents who helped out on the day!   Ryan  
                                                                           

INTERSCHOOL SPORT  
This Friday we play a home game against Eltham Primary School. Football will be played at Research Park 
& Soccer will be at Eltham North Synthetic. Games start close to 1pm and parents are encouraged to come 
along and watch.                                                                                                         Christopher Kent, PE 
 

BALANCE GYM 
Balance Gym will start for Grades 1S & 2S tomorrow, Wednesday, 10 May. Information and permission 
notes are due tomorrow please. Thank you to the parent helpers who have volunteered to help out. 
 

RUNNING CLUB 
Running Club with Sophie started last Tuesday and will run for 3 more weeks at 8.30am on the top court.  

Sophie 

  

FETE NEWS 
 

A huge thank you to all coordinators and helpers for another successful fete last Saturday. What an 
amazing day we all had and it would not be achievable without the combined hard work of everyone. Our 
small school is lucky to have such an amazing community.      Michelle Walker-Fox & Carolyn Sternberg 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
RECYCLE YOUR UNWANTED MYSTERY JARS 
Please recycle any unwanted fete mystery jars. There will be a labelled cardboard box in front of the school 
office over the next 2-3 weeks, where you can place your clean glass or plastic jars with lids, so we can 
store them for the next fete. Much appreciated.                                                                                    Aristea  

 
MINI AMUSEMENTS STALL AFTERSCHOOL 
Solveig has kindly offered to run a Mini Amusements Stall (Choc Toss / Soft Drink Hoopla / Showbags) 
afterschool on Thursday 18 May, outside the BER Building.  More information will follow shortly.  
 

FOR SALE 
We have some frozen sausages and hamburgers for sale: 
 

10 Hamburgers for $10.00 
10 Sausages for $5.00 
 

If you would like to make a purchase please contact me.                      Carolyn Sternberg 0412 817 305  
 
 

PARENTS GROUP 
 
 

Our next meeting is on Monday, 15 May at 9.10am in the staff room. Everyone is welcome and all support 
is appreciated. 
 

Our Mother’s Day Stall is this Friday and the committee has lots of amazing gifts for children to purchase. 
Thank you to our great coordinators for their hard work in coordinating this event. The children always have 
fun choosing their gifts. 
 
 

MOTHER’S DAY STALL 
On Friday we will be holding our Mother’s Day stall where the children can buy a present for their special 
person. Children can bring up to $10 to spend and will need a plastic bag to take their gift home. Thank you 
to those who have already volunteered to help out on the day, please confirm your availability to one of the 
coordinators. Thank you                                                                  Liza P 0430 100 113, Oliva G & Leah C 
 
FETE RAFFLE  
The Fete Raffle will be drawn on Friday and the winners announced at assembly. Please return all your 
ticket stubs and money to the office as soon as possible, preferably tomorrow, Wednesday 10 May.  
 
ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 
Parents Group is offering the Entertainment Book at the very good value of $70 each. The Entertainment 
Book is full of discount vouchers for local restaurants, as well as venues and activities around Melbourne 
and Victoria and valid until June 2018. The books are now in stock. Payments are processed online and 
can be ordered via this link www.entbook.com.au/188r741                                                                 Aristea  
 

 
 

SCHOOL BANKING NEWS 
 

 
School Banking is held on a Friday.                                           Rebecca 0433 439 962 
                              
 

 
 
 

 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER & NEWS 
 

CANTEEN HELP 
If you are able to help out with any shifts in the canteen please contact Jacqui Robinson or the school office 
as soon as possible. Vacant shifts are marked with asterisks.  

 

Have you considered working with a friend? On the other hand, maybe a grandparent would like to help out, 
children love seeing family members at school. Thank you.                         Jacqui Robinson 0414 362 275 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.entbook.com.au/188r741


 
 
 
 
 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER  
 

 Wednesday 10 May Friday 12 May 

 12.30 – 1.30pm 
 
************************* 

9 – 11.30 Carolyn S 
11.30-1pm Clara S 
11.30-1pm Carmie I 

Monday 15 May Wednesday 17 May Friday 19 May 

12.30 – 1.30pm 
 
*************************** 

12.30 – 1.30pm 
 
************************* 

9 – 11.30 Penny L 
11.30-1pm Olivia G 
11.30-1pm Kate G 

Monday 22 May Wednesday 24 May Friday 26 May 

12.30 – 1.30pm 
Aristea  

12.30 – 1.30pm 
 
************************* 

9 – 11.30 Leah D 
11.30-1pm Karla S 
11.30-1pm Jacqui R 

 

 

OSHClub 

 

What a great week it was last week! The theme at OSHClub was book week and the children engaged in 
lots of art and craft activities that were themed around book week. We created book marks, story books and 
lots of origami creations. The children really expressed their creativity through these activities and 
developed confidence in their work and ideas.  
 

The children are also really enjoying all our active activities this week and it was great to see them all 
showing such good sportsmanship throughout their games! Our favourite outdoor activities were football 
and ball tiggy.  
 

This week is Family Week (Mother’s Day!) We have lots of fun art and craft creations for the children to do 
relating to family. Please feel free to pop down to the OSHClub room and say hello if you have any inquires, 
we are more than happy to show you our room & what we offer at the program. Have a fantastic week and 
we will hopefully see you soon   Warm regards,  Serren & Emily  
 

This week’s 
program theme:  

St Pat’s Day & 
Green week  

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 
Before  
School 

Activities 
 

Family book 
& 

Silent ball 

House picture 
craft 

& 
Tricky tiggy 

Mother’s day 
cards 

&  
Wink murder 

Mother’s day 
cards 

& 
Yoga 

Paper baskets 
&  

Duck duck 
goose 

 
After  

School 
Activities  

My family tree 
& 

Soccer 

Painting your 
family 

& 
Ball tiggy 

Create your 
own finger 

puppets 
& 

Dance concert 

Photo booth 
& 

Playground fun 

Yum Yum balls 
& 

AFL football 

OSHC program phone:  0427 793 936           Coordinator: Serren            Assistant: Emily  

OSHClub Head Office: 03 8564 9000  

Enrol and book sessions through our website www.oshclub.com.au 

 

 

AUSTALIAN CHILDREN’S CHOIR 
 

The ACC is regarded as one of Australia’s finest mixed voice treble choirs, and currently provides quality 
music education and performance opportunities. The ACC has an excellent training program, and 
operates six different choirs to cater for the musical needs of all its members. A member of our staff will 
visit RPS on Thursday 18 May for school auditions during the afternoon, they will spend around 10 
minutes in each class from grades 2 – 6.During this visit the staff member will speak briefly about the 
positive advantages of singing in a choir. Children will get a chance to sing briefly in small groups in a very 
informal and relaxed way, and those children identified as having potential will receive an invite to have a 
thorough audition at our rehearsal venues.                                               The Australian Children’s Choir 
 

http://www.oshclub.com.au/


 

 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 
HEALTHABILITY – TUNING INTO KIDS 
Would you like help to: Be better at talking with your child? Be better at understanding your child? Help 
your child learn to manage their emotions? Our six session parenting program for parents of children 8yrs 
old and under – ‘Tuning into Kids’, shows you how to help your child develop emotional intelligence. 
 

Where: HealthAbility 917 Main Rd, Eltham   When: 6 weekly sessions commencing Tuesday 16 May 
Time: 9.30 – 11.30  Cost $120 ($60 HCC)  Booking: Essential. Register your interest by contact Joan 
Lauricella at joan.lauricella@healthability.org.au or call 9430 9100                             HealthAbility Eltham 
 
BUNNINGS ELTHAM MOTHERS DAY FAMILY NIGHT 
Thursday 11TH May – 6pm to 8pm. Make a Gift for Mum Workshop, Mums Only DIY – Make your Own 
Hand & Foot Scrubs, Glitter Tattoos, Mini Pets, Jumping Castle, Free Gift-wrapping, Outdoor Winter Heat 
Event with working demos. Refreshments provided and bookings essential: (03) 9430 0100 or via our 
website. Visit our website for further information www.bunnings.com.au/eltham . 
Children’s Colouring Competition available from the school office, take completed entry along to Bunnings 
Eltham by Sunday 14 May.                                                                                               Bunnings Eltham 

 
 

2018 PREP ORIENTATION 

 
PROJECT-BASED LEARNING SESSIONS 
Project-Based Learning visit for parents and children. 
 

Experience a Project-Based learning 
session with our Prep teachers (90 min 
session) 
 
Thursday 1st June  9.30 - 11.00 am 
Wednesday 14th June 2.00  - 3.30pm 
 
For bookings contact the school 
office: 
(03) 94371917 

 
STORY-TIME/ART SESSION 
Story-Time/Art for children with our Prep 
Teachers (60 minutes) 
 
Tuesday 30th May 2.30 - 3.30 pm 
Thursday 15th June 9.15 - 10.15 am 
 
For bookings contact the school office: (03) 94371917 
 
Tea and coffee available in staffroom while your child attends the session 

mailto:joan.lauricella@healthability.org.au
http://www.bunnings.com.au/eltham


 

 
 

SKATERZ INVITES ALL FAMILIES FROM RESEARCH PRIMARY SCHOOL 
TO JOIN US FOR A TOTALLY FREE AFTER SCHOOL SKATE! 

DATE – THURSDAY 11TH MAY            TIME – 4.00 TO 6.30PM 

What a great way to get your school community together for some after school fun! 

CONDITIONS OF ENTRY:- 

All skaters need to mention the school name on arrival to receive FREE entry and FREE skate hire on the 
date allocated 

Skaterz has a NO self-catering policy / NO outside food is permitted   

27 Susan Street, Eltham 9439-6566 

 

 


